Research Riders Meeting

February 10, 2005

President Milton James handed out the Research Riders patches to members as they arrived. He, then, called the meeting to order.

Vice-President Don Moravits read the minutes of the last meeting. It was noted that the dates for the South Texas Motorcycle Show would be changed to March 18-20. Sandra Segovia made the motion to accept the minutes as amended, Road Captain David Moczygemba seconded. Motion carried unanimously.

Dennis Scheidt made the motion to have the minutes sent to all members by e-mail, relieving the requirement of having to read them at each meeting. Members could then review them and bring up changes to those minutes at the next meeting. Jonathon Matthews seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.

Treasurer Ken Irvin was at a Dr.’s appointment and unavailable for the meeting. President James reported the cost of the patches and noted that the RRA had agreed to add $155.00 to the treasury. Half payment for the patches was still being discussed by the RRA. 

Old Business Section—The First Annual Polar Bear Awards winners were announced. The third place certificate went to Joseph “Beemer Biker” Stateson with 634 miles. The second place certificate was awarded to Johathon “Little Jon” Matthews with 772 miles. The first place certificate, along with a “Polar Bear Patch”, was won by Mark “Nuke” Griffin for piling up an astounding 1016 miles!!

New Business Section-- President James announced the next competition—the Research Riders A-Z competition. As soon as the rules are finalized, they will be sent out in an e-mail. The competition will begin April 1st.

As far as events go, the following were mentioned:

1) St. Valentine’s Day Massacre, Feb. 18-20, Boerne

2) Javelina HD Party, from 10am-6pm, Feb. 19th at Javelina HD

3) Credit Union Ride for Kids, April 10-see the Credit Union website for further details, click on “More”.

4) St. Patrick’s Day Parade, March 12th-a few slots are still open, if interested, contact Milton James.

It was mentioned that a Gypsy’s house was broken in to and his colors were stolen. They belong to “Tiger Red”. If seen, please report to President James.

Scott Mullin was introduced to the group. Scott is a “return rider” on a Honda 750, V Magna. Welcome, Scott!!

It was decided that the interest level for meeting held during lunch was evidenced by the increased number of members at the meeting. The next meeting will also be held over lunch. The Rudy’s lunch run will take place the day after the meeting. The riders meet in the Building 168 parking lot at 11:15-11:30 am.

Mark Griffin reported on the Big Texas Toy Run. It was lots of fun and did even better than any past year.

David Moczygemba made the motion to adjourn, Jonathon Matthews seconded and the meeting was adjourned unanimously.

